
 

File No. 19-0464 
 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT and ORDINANCE FIRST 
CONSIDERATION relative to amending the Los Angeles Municipal Code (LAMC) to ban 
parking of hitched or unhitched commercial trailers in violation of posted signs, and 
revising penalties for violations. 
 
Recommendation for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR: 
 
PRESENT and ADOPT the accompanying ORDINANCE dated September 16, 2021 
to amend Section 80.69.2 of the LAMC to make it unlawful to park or leave standing a 
hitched or unhitched commercial trailer upon any street where the Los Angeles 
Department of Transportation has posted signs providing notice of this restriction; and 
amending LAMC Section 89.60 to revise the fines and penalties for violations of LAMC 
Section 80.69.2. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  None submitted by the City Attorney.  Neither the City 
Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis 
of this report. 
 
Community  Impact Statement:  None submitted. 
 
Summary: 
 
On September 21, 2021, your Committee considered a September 16, 2021 City Attorney 
report and Ordinance relative to amending the LAMC to ban parking of hitched or 
unhitched commercial trailers in violation of posted signs, and revising penalties for 
violations.  According to the City Attorney, pursuant to Council’s June 8, 2021 action, the 
City Attorney prepared a draft Ordinance to amend LAMC Section 80.69.2 to make it 
unlawful to park or leave standing a hitched or unhitched commercial trailer upon any 
street where the Los Angeles Department of Transportation has posted signs providing 
notice of this restriction; and amends LAMC Section 89.60 to revise the fines and 
penalties for violations of LAMC Section 80.69.2.  After consideration and having provided 
an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to recommend approval of the 
Ordinance as detailed in the above recommendation.  This matter is now submitted to 
Council for its consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Transportation Committee 
 
 
 
 
  



 

COUNCILMEMBER VOTE 
BONIN: YES 
KORETZ: YES 
BUSCAINO: YES 
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